CHORLEY HOSPITAL: Please contact St Joseph's Chorley (262713) if any member of your family is admitted into Chorley Hospital and needs a visit. In an emergency ask the staff to bleep the on-call priest. For the chaplaincy service at Royal Preston Hospital please ring 01772 522435, or in emergency please ask the staff to contact the on-call priest from St Clare’s Parish, Fulwood or elsewhere. For the chaplaincy service at Wigan Infirmary - 01942 822324.
GIFT AID BOXES FOR 2020/2021 Please collect them as soon as possible.  They can be found in the meeting room next to St Anthony’s statue.  Please do not take anyone else’s box. It causes many problems. Thank you.
Lord Jesus Christ, you travelled through towns and villages curing every disease and illness. At your command, the sick were made well. Come to our aid now, in the midst of the global spread of the coronavirus, that we may experience your healing love.

Heal those who are sick with the virus. May they regain their health and strength.

Heal us from our fear, which prevents neighbors from helping one another.

Heal us from our pride, which can make us claim invulnerability to a disease that knows no borders.

Good Lord, healer of all, stay by our side in this time of uncertainty and sorrow.

May those who have died from the virus rest in peace and rise in glory.

Be with the families of those who are sick or have died. As they worry and grieve, defend them from illness and despair.

Be with the doctors, nurses, researchers and all medical professionals who seek to heal and help those affected and who put themselves at risk in the process. May they know your protection and peace.

Be with the leaders of all nations. Give them the foresight to act with prudence and charity for the well-being of the people they are meant to serve.

Stay with us, Lord, and grant us your peace.  Amen.

MASSES WHICH CAN BE VIEWED ON TV;  All Masses from St Gregory’s are streamed, usually 08.30 M Tu Th Fri, 10 Wed and Sundays 09.30, 11.00 and 18.30, but times may change since there are no public Masses right now.  The National Shrine of Our Lady at Walsingham will continue its full liturgical programme and this will be available to all via the Internet (www.walsingham.org.uk) You can join a ‘live Mass’ on EWTN, Daily TV Mass on You Tube or Mass from Lourdes or if you search on the internet you can find many Masses in different languages.
PARISH CENTRE: the parish centre is not taking any bookings currently. Please ring the manager Mrs Heather Roscoe, for further information.
HAPPY MOTHER’S DAY THIS WEEKEND: God bless you all. 

Parish Priest: Fr. Francis Marsden VF
 Deacon Norman Arrowsmith
 Tel: 01257 262537 
E-mail address: stmaryschorley@yahoo.co.uk   
Parish website: www.stmarys-chorley.org  
Parish Office hours: Tues. Thurs, Fri. 09.30-11.55 and 2- 5. Wed. 10-1 and 2-4. 
[Outside of these times by appointment only]
Parish Centre: 270122 or 07377 341969 (Manager – Heather Roscoe)
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FOURTH SUNDAY OF LENT
22nd MARCH 2020

Decree from Archbishop McMahon OP
Cessation of Public Acts of Worship

The Bishops’ Conference has today (18 March) agreed that all public acts of worship in churches will cease as of the evening of Friday 20th March. This includes all public Masses. This decision will be reviewed regularly, but I would ask that all parishes and chaplaincies follow this directive until further notice. This is not a decision which is taken lightly, but it is one which we believe is in the best interests of all the faithful, in light of government guidance. The obligation to attend Sunday Mass and Holy Days is removed for as long as this crisis continues.

Where it is possible churches should be left open, especially on Sundays, for private prayer. There is obviously a need to maintain social distancing on entering the church. 

Private Sunday and daily Mass should continue, but this should not involve the presence of a deacon or any members of the lay faithful. Some Masses will be streamed live online, and a list of all those Masses which will be streamed online will be made available shortly.

The Bishops’ Conference will be issuing prayer resources (including prayers for making acts of spiritual communion) for this time. I am also arranging for prayer resources to be produced for our archdiocese.



+Malcolm McMahon, Archbishop of Liverpool 
Further details as regards Sacraments and Ceremonies: 
Baptisms should be deferred until such time that the public health advice is that congregations can gather safely. In case of necessity, baptisms should be celebrated with all the hygiene precautions laid down by the Church in its COVID-19 advice. 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: Confession may be offered on request as long as hygiene and social distancing requirements are observed (eg a physical barrier between the penitent and the priest such as a grille and cloth). 

First Reconciliation and First Holy Communion:  These celebrations should be postponed until a time that allows families and friends to gather safely in our churches. 

Anointing of the Sick:  No pastoral visits should be made to people who are self-isolating until the isolation period ends. However, phone support can be offered. When anointing the sick, the Oil of the Sick can be applied using a cotton bud which can be burned afterwards  and the priest extend his hands over the sick person for laying on of hands, without physical contact. Visits to people in care homes or hospitals should follow advice from the staff on infection control.

Funerals: There must be great pastoral sensitivity to this issue. The funeral service should take place at the graveside or at a crematorium, subject to the conditions laid down by the cemetery or crematorium authorities. Arrangements should be made for a Mass to be celebrated in memoriam when congregations are allowed to gather.
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SUNDAY GOSPEL:  As Jesus went along, he saw a man who had been blind from birth. He spat on the ground, made a paste with the spittle, put this over the eyes of the blind man, and said to him, ‘Go and wash in the Pool of Siloam’ (a name that means ‘sent’). So the blind man went off and washed himself, and came away with his sight restored.

His neighbours and people who earlier had seen him begging said, ‘Isn’t this the man who used to sit and beg?’ Some said, ‘Yes, it is the same one.’ Others said, ‘No, he only looks like him.’ The man himself said, ‘I am the man.’

They brought the man who had been blind to the Pharisees. It had been a sabbath day when Jesus made the paste and opened the man’s eyes, so when the Pharisees asked him how he had come to see, he said, ‘He put a paste on my eyes, and I washed, and I can see.’ Then some of the Pharisees said, ‘This man cannot be from God: he does not keep the sabbath.’ Others said, ‘How could a sinner produce signs like this?’ And there was disagreement among them. So they spoke to the blind man again, ‘What have you to say about him yourself, now that he has opened your eyes?’ ‘He is a prophet’ replied the man.

‘Are you trying to teach us,’ they replied ‘and you a sinner through and through, since you were born!’ And they drove him away.

Jesus heard they had driven him away, and when he found him he said to him, ‘Do you believe in the Son of Man?’ ‘Sir,’ the man replied ‘tell me who he is so that I may believe in him.’ Jesus said, ‘You are looking at him; he is speaking to you.’ The man said, ‘Lord, I believe’, and worshipped him. 
John 9:1,6-9,13-17,34-38
Sat 21st March   

09.00 – 19.00
Church open for private prayer

11.00 – 11.45      Confessions

Sun 22nd
FOURTH SUNDAY OF LENT      Mother’s Day.
07.45 – 17.00
Church open for private prayer

Mon 23rd
St Turibius of Mongrovejo 
09.00 – 17.00
Church open for private prayer

Tues 24th9
09.00 – 17.00
Church open for private prayer

Wed 25th 
THE ANNUNCIATION OF THE LORD 
09.00 – 17.00
Church open for private prayer

Thurs 26th
09.00 – 17.00
Church open for private prayer

Fri 27th
09.00 – 17.00
Church open for private prayer                         
Sat 28th 

09.00 – 19.00
Church open for private prayer

11.00-11.45
Confessions
Sun 29th 
FIFTH SUNDAY OF LENT 
07.45 – 17.00
Church open for private prayer

As you can see, we will try to keep the church open every day for private prayer. We will endeavour to maintain Exposition of the Most Blessed Sacrament from 09.30 – 17.00 every day. Its continuity does depend upon people being in attendance.  Please come and spend some time with the Lord Jesus, praying that this pandemic may be defeated, for the sick and for medical staff, and for the protection of yourselves and your loved ones.

Please pray for the sick and the housebound: Emily Atkins, Kevin Bailey, Brigid Cain, Michael Carter, Michael Collins, Hughie Daly, Yvonne Finlayson, Carol Focske, Desmond Gorman, Anne Higginson, Jacob Hughes, Eileen Howard, Debbie MacFarlane, Fr Malcolm Prince, Molly Redhead, Margaret Rigby, Jackie Saunders, Canon Bert Shaw, Derek Smith, Eileen Snape, Maureen Sweeney, Mgr. Jan Szponar, Terry Tingey, Bridget Trimm, Muriel Wilson, Frank Waring, Ann Woodruff, Agnes Young and parishioners in The Adelphi, The Gables, Westwood, Gillibrand Hall. 
OFFERTORY COLLECTION: last Sunday came to £631 of which £319 was Gift Aided.  Thank you for your great generosity. Please continue with your offerings on a weekly basis. A standing order form would be a good way to maintain offerings.  The parish relies on your great generosity to keep going.

ANNIVERSARIES: Marie Worden, Edward Ostick, Thomas Roscoe
POSTPONEMENT OF DEANERY MASS after the Dean, Fr Dunne, consulted with our Archbishop. Many people were disappointed but thank you for all your hard work and hours of preparation. We look forward to holding the Mass here in the summer.
SICK AND HOUSEBOUND:  Please let me know if you need the Sacraments.

ELDERLY AND THOSE WHO ARE SELF ISOLATING: Please can I ask you to remember the elderly of the Chorley community and those who have to stay at home. Perhaps they need something doing/buying/paying? Please do remember that loneliness is a terrible thing. If you are baking or cooking a meal, could you spare an extra portion that could be frozen by someone who is alone and then it could be eaten during the week? It is the thought that counts and in the next few months we all need to take more care of each other. Please also remember your parish priests. Most of the priests are in their 60s, 70s or even 90 years old. Maybe they need your help?
ST ANNE’S GUILD: We will let you know when the next meeting is.

BIBLE STUDY GROUP: We will let you know when the next meeting is.

